An Roinn Gnéthai Eachtracha agus Tradéla
Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade

Our Ref: FOI/Req/18/103

11 May 2018

Dear Ms. Bray,

I refer to the request which you have made under the Freedom of Information Act 2014 for
access to records held by this Department, as follows:

In parliamentary questions, TDs were told that the following was provided to ministers

"A set of key messages, including extensive material on Brexit, was provided to
Ministers and the Embassy network in advance of St. Patrick’s Day, to ensure a
coordinated and coherent approach to our overseas engagement.”

I am seeking a copy of all of this material that was provided to ministers

I have identified four documents that fall within the scope of your request. The records are

listed in the schedule attached. | have made a decision to grant full access to one document
and to deny access to three documents on the basis of sections 30(1)(c) and 33(1)(d) of the
Freedom of information Act 2014, as amended.

As regards records exempted under Section 30(1)(c) of the Act - Functions and Negotiations
of FOI Bodles, as referenced in the schedule, | am satisfied that premature release of certain
records would result in the disclosure of positions taken, or to be taken, or plans, procedures,
criteria or instructions used or followed, or to be used or followed, for the purpose of any
negotiations carried on or being, or to be, carried on by or on behalf of the Government or
this Department. | have considered whether the public interest would be better served by
releasing the records in question in terms of the right of the public to have access to
information and the need for an open and accountable civil service. However, | am satisfied
that on balance the public interest would not be best served by releasing the information.

For records exempted under Section 33(1)(d) - Security, defence and international relations,
as referenced in the schedule, | have considered the possibility and likelihood that the release
of the records could result in negative consequences for Ireland’s international relations and
their likely severity. This Department is responsible for managing relations between Ireland
and 178 countries, in a complex and diverse environment. Based on the Department’s direct
knowledge and expertise in international relations, its strongly held position is that the mere



granting of access to scheduled records will adversely affect the State’s relations. | am
therefore satisfied that the balance favours refusal rather than release.

Right of Appeal

Should you wish to appeal this decision, you may do so in writing to the Freedom of
Information Unit, Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade, 76-78 Harcourt Street, Dublin 2
or by email to foi@dfa.ie. A fee applies for an appeal for access to non-personal information;
the level of this fee has been set at £30. For methods of payment, please contact FOI Unit at
foi@dfa.ie, or 01-4082857.

You should make your appeal within 4 weeks (20 working days) from the date of this
notification. However, the making of a late appeal may be permitted in appropriate

circumstances. The appeal will involve 3 complete reconsideration of the matter by a more
senior member of the staff of this Department.

Yours sincerely
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